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The submissions on this file anr the Inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting heid on 09/02/2024.

The Board decided to refuse permission for the following reasons and

considerations:

Reasons and Considerations

The Board was not satisfied that the applicant had fully complied with Section

15.13.5.1 of Chapter 15 of the Dublin City Development Plan 2022-2028 in relation

to mews buildings, specifically;

(a) that the amount of open space remaining after the subdivision of the garden
should meet the private space requirements for the main house/protected
structure

and
{b) that the proposed boundary line be located at an appropriate distance from the
building line of the main house/protected structure to provide an appropriate amenity

space for the main house/protected structure.

Therefore, the Board decided that the proposed development would not be in
accordance with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area.
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Note: Having regard to its scale, design and positioning, the Board did not share the-

view of its inspector that the reduced heig t dwelling (2 storey) would be obtrusive,

negatively affect the streetsc nservation area.

Board Member Date: 13/02/2024
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